City of Greater Sudbury Ville du Grand Sudbury

PO BOX 5000 STN A 200 BRADY STREET

CP 5000 SUCC A

200, RUE BRADY SUDBURY ON P3A 5P3

705.671.2489

www.greatersudbury.ca www.grandsudbury.ca

SUDBURY ON P3A 5P3



March 27, 2017

Re: Petition – Opposed to the proposed closing of the Beaver Lake Fire Hall and rejecting the proposed Fire Services Optimization Plan

At the City Council meeting of March 21, 2017 Councillor Vagnini submitted a petition to the City Clerk opposing the proposed closing of the Beaver Lake Fire Hall and rejecting the proposed Fire Services Optimization Plan.

Please be advised that this petition has been forwarded to the Chief of Fire and Paramedic Services, General Manager of Community Safety for review. It is the department that receives the petition who is responsible for communicating which of the following five paths they may choose:

- 1. The Senior Management Member may direct administrative action be taken to resolve or respond to the matter in question;
- 2. The Senior Management Member may seek further information from the originators of the petition, which might include a meeting etc.:
- 3. The Senior Management Member may report back to Council with a report for information or action:
- 4. The Senior Management Member may bring back a report recommending a new policy or new financial resources; or
- 5. May advise that no further action will be taken at this time.

Please also be advised that the City has received a complaint from a citizen whose name was added to the petition without their consent. In accordance with City of Greater Sudbury policies, we can only accept original signatures on a petition and all names which have been written in by another person are redacted from the copy of the petition which is available for public viewing.

For further information please contact Bev Halverson at 705-674-4455, ext. 2733, or via email at: bev.halverson@greatersudbury.ca.

Yours truly

Brigitte Sobush Deputy City Clerk

cc: Council Members

Trevor Bain, Chief of Fire and Paramedic Services, General Manager of Community Safety

PETITION

We, the Residents of Beaver Lake in Ward 2

Identify, in general terms, who the petitioners are: for example: residents of Ward, Residents of Street, Residents of Community of, citizens of the City of Greater Sudbury.

Briefly state the matter or argument in support of your petition.

This is to be included on each signature page.

We are against the proposed closing of the Beaver Lake Fire Hall

State the specific request for action you wish Council to undertake.

This is to be included on each signature page.

Council needs to reject the proposed Fire Services Optimization Plan

NAME, ADDRESS AND TELEPHONE NUMBER OF THE SPOKESPERSON OR PRINCIPLE PETITIONER:

Robert Luopa, 673 Ella Road, Worthington, ON POM 3HO, p. (705) 866-5168 and/or

Brenda Salo, 352 Salo Road, Worthington, ON POM 3HO, p. (705) 866-2919

Here follows the Signatures

Signatures
(only original signatures are permitted-if signing on behalf of a
business or organization you should indicate if you are the owner,
president, secretary, treasurer, etc.)

Addresses (your residential address in the City of Greater Sudbury)

Please advised the original petition is available for viewing at the Clerk's Services department at 200 Brady Street, 2nd floor, Sudbury.

Once submitted to Council, this petition becomes a public document and is available for viewing. The information provided on a petition is not considered to be confidential information and may be seen by anyone requesting to see copies of the petition. This information will not be used by the City for any purpose other than to ensure it meets Council's requirements for a valid petition and ensure to contact with spokesperson or principal petitioner.